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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
The CELEBRATION ASSEMBLIES last Tuesday were a wonderful way to finish 2017.  Many thanks to the 
Assistant Principals and the teachers who organised and ran these events celebrating the achievements of 
Mowbray students this year. It was inspiring to hear about the many areas in which our children have excelled 
– academic, sporting, music, social skills and so much more. 

 

BUT OUR YEAR IS NOT QUITE FINISHED! 
This Saturday, 9th December is our CHRISTMAS CAROLS celebration commencing at 5pm and running 
through to 9pm.  I’m sure this will be a most enjoyable family night for the Mowbray Community.  Many thanks 
to the main organisers, Anna Sheppard and Khali Whatley and their team of supporters. 

 
Still to come next week are the FUN DAY (Tuesday), the YEAR 6 FAREWELL (Wednesday evening), 
TALENT QUEST (Thursday) and our FINAL 2017 ASSEMBLY on Friday afternoon commencing at 2pm. 

 

CHANGE AT MOWBRAY IN 2018 
 
AURORA COLLEGE is a Department of Education distance education on-line college for secondary 
students living in country areas. Currently Aurora College is based at Department premises at Smalls Road, 
Ryde. As  this is to revert back to a school alternative accommodation has had to be found for Aurora College 
for 2018 while their new base at the Lindfield Campus is prepared.   
 
Yes, you’ve guessed it – Aurora College will be moving into some of our spare rooms for next year!  There 
are no children involved as it is a distance education establishment – just a staff of approximately 15 teachers 
and lots of computers!  They will be using the rooms in the basement (off the carpark) and the temporary hall 
on Level 1.  They are very grateful that Mowbray has accepted them and I am sure that there will be very 
little change to the way our school functions. 
 
Thank you to Mowbray parents for your support during 2017. Your involvement in our school community is 

much  appreciated. 
 

I hope your summer holidays are happy and relaxing. 

 

 
 

 

 

ANNA BLAKENEY  
PRINCIPAL 
 

635 Mowbray Rd, Lane Cove NSW 2066   

T: 9428 3200   F: 9428 8027   

E: mowbray-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.mowbray-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

School resumes for students in Years 1 to 6 

on Tuesday, 30th January. 
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER 

WEEK 9 

Friday 8th December Year 6 Mini-Fete 

Saturday 9th December Carols 5pm 

  

WEEK 10 

Monday 11th December Year 6 Uniform Day 

Year 6 High School Lesson 

Tuesday 12th December FUN DAY 

Stage 2 – Surf School 

Wednesday 13th December Year 6 CARES 

Year 6 Farewell 6pm-9pm 

Thursday 14th December Talent Quest 11.30am 

Friday 15th December Final Assembly with Yr 6 2pm 

Last Day Students 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will receive their awards at 
the K-6 School Assembly on Friday 15th 
December at 2.00 pm (Term 4, Week 10). 

Gold Awards 

Class Name 

KW Collette L 

KR Saisha S 

KB Albert M 

1O Nghia L, Jessica W 

1M Jason B, Brooke R, Dyamond X 

2W Aedan L 

2O Veer P, Jake S, Lewis W, Darsh G 

3M Saskia M, Toby C 

3/4W Monique A 

4O Eloise M 

Sen O Kota T, Hanae I 

Sen M Melodie B, Erik W 
 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
 
Term Accounts – There are still a few outstanding term accounts.  Reminders have been sent home. If you 
have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.   Please finalise before the end of the year so your 
child can attend the end of year functions. 
 
Bus Travel    All children that travel by bus  must have an opal card.  You are eligible for a school opal card 
if you live at least 1.6km from the school (in a straight line) or 2.3km walking distance.   Apply on line at  
transportnsw.info/school-students. 
 
If you are not eligible for school opal card you must purchase a student opal card for your child to use on the 
school bus.  If they do not have an opal card they will be unable to travel on the bus.  
 
Students going into Year 3 in 2018 and already have a school opal card and are eligibile for free travel will 
automatically be issued with a new opal card. 
 
On behalf of the office staff , Sue, Christine, Annabelle and myself, I would like to wish everyone a very happy 
Festive season and restful and enjoyable holiday. 
 
 
 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 
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SCHOOL NEWS 
 

   

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Strings Recital Night 
  
Well done to the many students who performed in the Strings Recital on Wednesday evening. Such beautiful 
music and amazing talent, for some it was their first solo performance. Before interval all the students joined 
in together to perform Jingle Bells which was a terrific celebration of all their musical achievements throughout 
the year.   
  
Special thanks to all the String Tutors, Music Committee members and to Hanae McLean for her coordination 
of this event. 
  
If you are interested in joining the Mowbray Strings Program in 2018 please register before 1st December at 
http://www.myschoolmusic.com.au/mowbrayPSstrings    
 
 

  

http://www.myschoolmusic.com.au/mowbrayPSstrings
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LIBRARY CHRONICLES 

  
PARENT HELPERS 2017! 
 
We are very fortunate to have such a wonderful and loyal team of helpers in the library. Words can’t describe 
how much we appreciated YOU!  
 
A huge thank-you to our library parent coordinator, Sheyne Ladmore for her long-lasting support. 
 
Thank-you to our team of morning helpers: Jenny D, Vanessa B, Sara M, Taiko I, Mami E, Gayathri N, Julia 
C, Heather B, Christina V, Juliet S, Jo M.  
 
Thank-you to our book covering helpers: Helen V, Sarah R, Jenny D, Aly R, Sarah L, Susan C, Alice.  

 

 
HELP! 

 
  
 
 

 
OVERDUE BOOKS AND LOST BOOKS NEED RETURNING NOW! 
 
We need ALL Mowbray books returned to the library ASAP!  A replacement fee is required for any student 
that has lost their book. Parents please support us in following up overdue loans your child(s) has incurred. 
 

 
PRC 2017 – CONGRATULATIONS MPS PARTICIPANTS! 
 

 
 
Congratulations to the all the students that participated in the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge 2017.  
 
This year we have had a remarkable number of students achieving gold 
and platinum awards for their consistent effort each year in the 
challenge.  
 
Certificates will be given out with the other award certificates in the 
Celebration assemblies. 
 
 
 
 

 
  

http://arcofevansville.org/thank-you/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj818iWgvLXAhVGbrwKHaf1DLIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.bundanoon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/news/2017-premier-s-reading-challenge&psig=AOvVaw3i6YJilX_jmJ7HCOJCH3vO&ust=1512533922900500
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjWg4irhPLXAhUEFpQKHXwzBJAQjRwIBw&url=http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/2015/02/06/emoji-sex-life-orgasms-text-messages-_n_6628818.html&psig=AOvVaw2dnK5LpZhUQm80_daulMOa&ust=1512534500690987
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LIBRARY MONITORS – TERM 4 
 
Six more library monitors were awarded their official badges last week during assembly.  These students 
have been committing at least one day per week in the library to train to be a monitor. The training includes 
learning and understanding the different sections of the library and the day-to-day requirements for its smooth 
running.  
 
Congratulations to: Archie M, Lily J, Audrey S, Steven C, Emily R and Nancy S.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER READING FUN 
 
Your local libraries always have a variety of age appropriate activities in the holidays. They range from 
anything from coding classes, craft workshops and Lego sessions. See the links below to see what is 
happening at your local library this summer.  
 
Lane Cove http://www.lanecove.nsw.gov.au/Community/Library/Pages/NewsandEvents.aspx 
 
Chatswood http://www.willoughby.nsw.gov.au/Whats-On/willoughby-diary-dates/?page=3 
 
 
 
Wishing everyone happy reading adventures in the holidays.  
 
 
Gina McCann, Dana Duveck-Steele & Annabelle Tallentire 
Mowbray Public School Library Staff 

 
  

 
  

http://www.lanecove.nsw.gov.au/Community/Library/Pages/NewsandEvents.aspx
http://www.willoughby.nsw.gov.au/Whats-On/willoughby-diary-dates/?page=3
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
 
 
Below you will find the Extra – Curricular activities that are held at the school, but not run by the Mowbray 
Staff.  
 
They are third party organisations that have permission from the school to run their activities.   
 
For more information about any of the activities below, please use the contact information provided. 
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HELP NEEDED!! 
The UNIFORM SHOP shop is run by parent volunteers. Several 

of our volunteer parents will be finishing up soon and we would 

love some new faces to join us.   

 

If you can help pack online orders on a WEDNESDAY morning 

or help in the shop on a FRIDAY morning, WE NEED YOU!  

 

Without parent help, the shop will not open weekly.  If you’d 

like to help out come into the shop and chat with us on a Friday 

morning, or drop an email to us at 

mowbrayuniformshop@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Uniform Shop Opening Hours 

 
The uniform shop will NOT be open on  

the last day of term, Friday 15th December. 
 

The shop will be open on Wednesday  
13th December from 8.45-9.30am.  

 
Online orders placed before 5pm Tuesday 12th Dec will still 

be packed and delivered on Wednesday. 
 

 
Merry Christmas and have a safe holiday! 

 

mailto:mowbrayuniformshop@gmail.com
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FROM THE P&C 
 

Have an idea for the school?  

 

The P&C is currently building the 2018 Funding Wish list and are looking for ideas – big or small – to put on 
the list for discussion and prioritisation. 

 

If you have an idea you want to share, please submit the title of the idea, estimated cost and outline the 
benefit to the school to info@mowbraypandc.org.au 

 

 
Starting in 2018, the P&C will be producing a regular newsletter to communicate the P&C activities, events, 
and efforts to the Mowbray community. 

 

We are looking for a fresh and vibrant newsletter template and are hoping one of our creative community 
members would be interesting in designing it. 

 
If interested, please email info@mowbraypandc.org.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  

mailto:info@mowbraypandc.org.au
mailto:info@mowbraypandc.org.au
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